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 Monday, November 28, Special Public Meeting, 7:00 p.m. at the 

Administrative Building, 451 Lincoln Avenue 

 Thursday, December 1, Heywood Avenue School Winter Concert, 6:00 p.m. 

 Thursday, December 1, Remembering Rosa: A Concert for Peace, 6:00 

p.m., Rosa Parks Community School (Central Auditorium) 

 Saturday, December 3, Parent Academy – Town Hall Meeting, 10:00 a.m. – 

12:00 p.m. at Scholars Academy 

 

 

The Orange Page Turners Reading Challenge Register Today 
November 25, 2016 – April 16, 2017 
 

 

To register for the reading challenge, individuals can find the form link on the district’s 
website at www.orange.k12.nj.us. Once you register, you will receive a welcome email 

and a link to the form for tracking the number of pages you have read. Register today!  

 

Orange Teen Summit 2016  
Submitted by Ms. Laura Sacks, School Nurse/Teen Summit Organizer, Orange Prep Academy 

 

The Teen Summit 2016, sponsored by the Orange Public School district, was held on 

Saturday, November 19, with approximately 400 registrants. With dedicated staff from the 

district and numerous student volunteers to facilitate the event, students in grades 7 to 12, 

parents and guardians, participated in a summit that inspired everyone to realize, 

“Together, We Can Make a Difference!” 
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The students and adults first strategized how to make the community in Orange healthier, as 

part of the district’s grant from the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation, which challenges 

communities across New Jersey to make changes and create long-term solutions for better 

living. Students and adults were divided into groups, and each group was given three 

questions. All the groups answered the same first two questions: 

1. What does health mean to you? What do you need to be healthy?  

2. What needs to be done to have Orange be the place people want to stay and live 

and also come back to after college, and how can we change the perception of what 

people think of Orange?  

The third questions were different for each group; they included:  

1. What can be done to make it safer in the community?  

2. What would you need to be physically healthier?  

3. Which activities would you like to participate in at the REC Center on Main Street? 

4. What are some ways we could encourage teens to want to be successful in school? 

5. How can we inspire our teens?  

Adults were asked about the educational programs going on in Orange and how to get 

adults involved. They were also asked what can be done to get students engaged and off the 

streets. The groups discussed the questions and then reported their ideas to Mr. Lee and the 

Healthy Orange Coalition members.  

The day started with a welcome from Mr. Ronald C. Lee, Superintendent of Schools, 

afterwards Nichelle “Brown Eyes” Brown did a short opening rap. Long time resident and 

doctoral student, Khemani Gibson presented a keynote address. Other highlights of the day 

included a flash mob and dance performance, choreographed by Debbie Rembert. The life 

workshops in the morning included a joint workshop on ‘Family Concerns’ and ‘Living in the 

Hood” with school board member, Kyleesha Hill and college student, Rahmel Johnson. 

   
Pictured: Scenes from Teen Summit 2016. 

There were two new workshops – “A Personal Trainer’s Guide for Getting Healthier” and 

“Move Yo Mind” for girls only that shared how to reduce stress, improves concentration, 

and learn meditation. There was an adult workshop led by Healthy Orange Coalition 

members, University of Orange members, and Parent Academy members. Seton Hall 

athletes discussed the importance of grades and academic requirements. Lenny Williams, a 

professor and youth activist, led an inspiring talk on students’ journeys toward academic 

transformation and future success. Dawan Alford, from Hands, Inc, organized a panel, 

“Bloom Where You’re Planted: - Shifting the Narrative of Success from Escaping to Investing 

- A Comprehensive Strategy of Community Building and Cultivating Positive Leadership.” 

He and his participants encouraged the students to find a mentor. Marcus Lawson, PharmD, 

discussed health-related careers. ShopRite’s Dietitian, Sally Hammer, RD, shared 

information about nutrition. Sue-Anne Alonso, from Orange High School, introduced 

hydroponics (information about the high school greenhouse), and she shared lettuce that 

was grown in the greenhouse with participants.  
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There was an informative women’s workshop entitled “Spiritual Surgery.” At the same time, 

there was a men’s workshop on “Investing in Real Estate in the Community” with James 

Hughes, a local real estate broker/sales person.  

The afternoon workshops included: Dance! Zumba, acting, makeovers, Boot Camp, Finding 

Your Passion, and a discussion about medical careers with our school physician, Dr. Rosario 

Zambrano. Attendees finished the day with a dance competition and raffle prizes. Students 

also painted banners in English, Creole, and Spanish that stated, “Education Builds a 

Stronger and Healthier Community.” The day concluded with raffle prizes.  

Student comments have been numerous, including a request to do a summit every month. It 

was a day of truly inspiring and motivating workshops, presentations and activities. Laura 

Sacks, the summit organizer, was pleased with the event, as was Superintendent of Schools, 

Mr. Ronald C. Lee. They both exclaimed, “We hope everyone realized that, Together, We 

Really Can Make a Difference!”  

  
Pictured: Scenes from Teen Summit 2016. 

The following contributors are thanked for their generous donations: 

Students  

 Taco Bell – gift cards 
 Eagle Rock Bowling – free games 
 CMB Kicks - gift certificates 
 Jerry’s Art Supplies – art kits and bags for our participants  
 Kim’s Nails – 2 manicures and pedicures 
 Orange Prep Staff Member, Mrs. Kathy Gengaro – Beautiful jewelry, metallic 

hair bands, and Dunkin Donuts gift cards    

Adults 

 Hat City Kitchen – gift cards  
 Suzi Q’s – gift cards 
 The Chelsea Set – gift certificate 
 AfraKuts – gift certificate 
 The Bass Foundation  
 LycoRed 
 bookBgone  
 Costco  
 Trader Joe’s   
 Shop Rite  
 Jimmy John’s Gourmet Sandwiches 
 Chartwell  
 Rockland Bakery  
 Dunkin Donuts  
 Orange Prep Staff Member, Mr. Glenn Gamble – Dunkin Donuts’ breakfast for 

kitchen volunteers, Dunkin Donuts gift cards, a Star Tavern gift certificate, and 
a donation of elegant toiletry items 
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Thanks also to Mayor Dwayne D. Warren for his support, along with all the volunteers 

and staff members who worked so hard at different times during the extended hours of 

the summit. 

Finally, the Orange Board of Education, Superintendent Ronald Lee and Mr. Adekunle 

James, Business Administrator, are thanked for their continued support, as well as 

their commitment to making this event happen for students, parents and guardians. 

   
Pictured: Scenes from Teen Summit 2016. 

 

Orange Students Perform at Worldwide Orphans 12 Annual Gala 
Submitted by Ms. Donna Sinisgalli, Supervisor, Visual and Performing Arts 

 

On November 14, Orange’s young 

dancers from Rosa Parks and the 

talented Orange High School’s 

Voices in Harmony (pictured 

right) performed for the 

Worldwide Orphans 12 Annual 

Gala. Orange’s students had the 

honor of being the opening act for 

the fundraising event. The gala 

was held in the prestigious Cipriani, at 55 Wall Street, NY and raised over $1 million. The 

students performed at the invitation of Dr. Jane Aronson, CEO and President of Worldwide 

Orphans who saw the dancers perform last school year at the Rosa Parks Community 

School’s (RPCS) block party. She quickly asked who was responsible for teaching the 

students, which led her to Ms. Nadiyah Smith-McCoy, dance teacher at RPCS. The 

performance was arranged, along with the award winning choir Voices in Harmony, 

directed by music teacher, Mr. David Milnes. 

 
Pictured: Rosa Parks Community School dancers at the WWO Gala. 
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Worldwide Orphans (WWO) is a New York/New Jersey based 501(c)(3) international 

nongovernmental organization (INGO) headquartered in Maplewood, New Jersey. The 

organization was established in 1997 by Dr. Jane Aronson. WWW has operated in Orange, as 

part of the Robert Wood Johnson (RWJ) Healthy New Jersey coalition, offering the Toy 

Library at the Orange Public Library. The program is part of WWO Element of Play® (EOP). 

EOP is a program developed to bring about psychosocial change and rehabilitate 

communities in areas of extreme poverty and disaster 

Through Element of Play®, WWO provides children and adults with access to play-based 

experiences and learning to support child development and school readiness, heal trauma 

and create healthy, connected and vibrant communities. (see wwo.org) 

Worldwide Orphans is transforming the lives of children and communities in need. They 

provide education, medical care, and psycho-social support in their local communities so 

that they become confident, competent, thriving adults who will change the world around 

them. (see wwo.org) 

 

FYI 

Beyond Measure Film Screening 

 

On December 5, from 6:00 - 8:30 p.m., at Orange Preparatory 

Academy, the Orange Public School District’s Mathematics and 

Science Department will host a screening and discussion of the 

movie Beyond Measure. The film, directed by Vicki Abeles, author, 

parent and education advocate, is a follow up to her documentary 

about “the dark side of America’s achievement culture,” Race to 

Nowhere. In Beyond Measure, viewers are introduced to public 

schools across the country as they “embark on a journey to 

transcend the limits of an outmoded, test-driven education system 

and create a more equitable, empowering, student-centered 

education culture from the ground up.” The film will show how 

groundbreaking school communities are implementing research 

based innovative models and transforming how and what they teach. The Orange Public 

School District may use practices illustrated by the trailblazers in Beyond Measure to model 

the future Orange STEM Academy. The event is free and open to the public.  

(Excerpts from Beyond Measure press information.) 
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Check district website calendar for all November and upcoming December events. 

http://www.orange.k12.nj.us/Page/2
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(Note: New event location: Scholars Academy, 268 Capuchin Way) 
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